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2020: Year of Governance Strengthening

Key Stakeholder Concept Note

The Scotland Malawi Partnership is making 2020 its Year of Governance Strengthening.  We are keen to start a conversation with key stakeholders early in 2020 as we design our programme of engagement.  This Concept Note summarises our initial plans and we invite key stakeholders to join us at a planning meeting on the 26th February 2020 (09.30-11.30).
Scotland and Malawi have a unique 160-year shared history, marked by two-way solidarity, mutual respect and mutual understanding.  This people-to-people and nation-to-nation friendship is more alive and vibrant now than ever before, with an estimated 109,000 Scots and 208,000 Malawians working together in dignified two-way partnerships each year.  44% of Scots can now name a friend or family member with a connection to Malawi, making this one of the world’s strongest north-south cross-community bilateral relationships. 

We believe this unique friendship offers a strong platform for cooperation in the area of governance strengthening.  

With our friends and partners in Malawi, we recognize that both Scotland and Malawi face a number of distinctive governance challenges in 2020.  While respectful of the many differences between Scotland and Malawi, we believe the same values, principles and ethos are relevant in both contexts, as we work to support governance strengthening in both countries.

We believe there is strong value in creating a safe, supportive and useful space to talk about each of our governance challenges; discussing our respective contexts to build mutual understanding, sharing experience and learning, and exploring further collaboration between our two nations.

This is not about one nation preaching to another but rather genuinely two-way, respectful dialogue, aiming to give space to those with specific expertise -in both nations- to speak out and share their experience on themes relating to good governance, so as to influence real, tangible change.

This is, principally, a civic endeavor, led by the people of Scotland and Malawi, and our leading civic institutions, including higher education institutions, NGOs, trade unions, think tanks, national academies and businesses.  However, we also invite and encourage active participation amongst all three of our governments and parliaments (Scottish, Malawian and UK), if they wish.  We think it is important that this work is not funded by any government, and hence the wider governance strengthening work proposed here (i.e. everything beyond governance strengthening within the SMP), is not funded from our Scottish Government core grant but rather from the SMP’s own independent funds.
For clarity, it is perhaps helpful to define what we mean by “governance”.   Good governance is a concept used in many different settings of the private, public and third sectors, local and national governments. 
Whatever the setting, good governance must unambiguously support the declared vision and mission of an organisation or institution. Underpinning this must be observance of the rule of law, accountability, transparency, equality and inclusion, probity, effective delivery, sustainability and environmental awareness.

Good governance is essential at every level of civic, business, governmental and parliamentary life.  This is, we believe, a conversation that is relevant for all of us.  

There is no organisation that cannot strengthen its governance systems further: investing in governance strengthening is a sign of organisational good health, rather than an admission of failings.

In this spirit, the SMP will use 2020 to support governance strengthening across three spheres:

1) Within the SMP itself [our sphere of control]
The SMP will undertake a governance review early in 2020 to explore ways we can strengthen our own charity’s internal governance.  Without wishing to pre-empt this review, we expect that this will involve in 2020: fully updating our Memorandum and Articles of Association and Standing Orders, how we elect Directors at our AGM, Board transparency, how our Secretariat is accountable to our Board of Trustees, and how the Board is accountable to the membership.  This is not done out of any specific concern but in a spirit of continual improvement. 

2) Amongst the SMP membership [our sphere of influence]
We will have a sustained conversation with our 1,200+ members about their governance needs and priorities, identifying what support, advice and information would be of greatest assistance to support members’ own governance strengthening.  Again, without pre-empting this consultation, we expect that our support in this area may include: written and video case studies of members sharing their experience, the sharing of policies and templates, and learning around instilling organisational cultures which support good governance.  

3) In wider contexts across our two nations: [our sphere of concern]
We will help develop a new coalition of key organisations and experts across Scotland and Malawi, including higher education institutions, NGOs, trade unions, think tanks, national academies, businesses, government and parliament, with meetings in Scotland and Malawi, to explore wider governance collaboration. We will create a space for the two-way sharing of governance experience and expertise, with the aim of supporting tangible improvements in this area.  We will discuss not just the principles and cultures behind good governance, but also support very practical assistance in sharing policies and processes which can strengthen governance, at every level, from government and parliament, to individual small NGOs and businesses.

We believe that we will have a stronger mandate to speak externally about governance strengthening if we have first done all we can to strengthen our own organisational governance, and support governance strengthening across our 1,200+ members.  
We commit to sharing the outcomes, learning and developments from our own governance review publicly, and in this way, we hope our own learning supports our members’ learning and, together, this then informs and supports our wider influencing.

Most crucially, we hope that through our Year of Governance Strengthening we can help normalize conversations around governance and governance strengthening.  
Too often governance challenges can become deep-rooted and seemingly impossible to address simply because it is seen as too sensitive, or too culturally loaded to broach these issues. Creating safe spaces for open discussion around governance strengthening, and normalizing the concept at a systems level, will -we hope- help de-personalize the subject and make it easier to talk about governance without fearing offence will be caused.

As an important stakeholder in this area, we hope you are interested in working with us to make 2020 the Year of Governance Strengthening in the Scotland-Malawi relationship, and we hope you can join us on the 26th February  as we map out how we will implement these plans.  
As always, we want to be member-led.
We very much value your input and involvement.
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